James Chavez

From: Nurha Chahayed

Sent: Tuesday, April 8, 2025 8:15 AM

To: Wayne Nastri; Jason Low; Susan Nakamura

Cc: Erick Fefferman; Jane Williams; Clerk of Board; COB

Subject: [EXTERNAL] Urgent Request from Citizens Impacted By Sunshine Canyon Landfill

Attachments: AQMD_PTR-MS Letter FINAL.pdf

Dear Mr. Nastri, Dr. Low and Ms. Nakamura –

I write today on behalf of the concenered citizens of the North San Fernando Valley living near Sunshine Canyon landfill who are being assaulted daily by horrid emmisions and odors.

We deeply appreciate the efforts of your agency's staff in verifying our complaints and bringing this issue before the SCAQMD Hearing Board. Despite these efforts, the landfill continues to have an unacceptable impact on our communities. Over the past 10 days alone, the landfill is on track to be issued four NOVs.

Our concerns are numerous, but our direct request at this time is for the AQMD's guidance and leadership to help us understand what is in the air our families breathe every day. Your team, with its incredible skills, dedication, and advanced monitoring equipment, is uniquely positioned to help us. We urgently ask that these resources be deployed to our community to analyze the air quality.

The attached letter provides more detail regarding our request. We'd greatly appreciate your response as soon as possible as our entire community is waiting.

Sincerely,

Nurha Hindi-Chahayed and Erick Fefferman

Co-chairs of Protect North San Fernando Valley (a community organization)